8 June 2018



OFFICE OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE

25 Grenfell Street Adelaide SA 5000 GPO Box 1671 Adelaide SA 5001

DX 667

Tel (Fax

www.pir.sa.gov.au

## PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL

The Hon Bruce Lander QC Independent Commissioner Against Corruption GPO Box 11066 ADELAIDE SA 5001

Dear Commissioner Lander

Thank you for your letter of 5 June in relation to your evaluation of the practices, policies and procedures of Safework SA.

I acknowledge your invitation to both make a submission and to also suggest whether you might consider asking me to speak to a submission as part of your evaluation.

My agency does not have significant dealings with Safework SA and I advise that I will not seek to make a submission.

Thank you for the opportunity.

Yours sincerely

Scott Ashby
CHIEF EXECUTIVE